
St. Mark's School Alumni Association 
Date : 3rd,June, 2024 
 
Dear Alumni, 

Further Notice on the Alumni Manager Election (“the Election”) 
 
The nomination period for the Election has ended on 18th May 2024 and we have received a total of two valid 
nominations during the nomination period. The following is a list of the names of all candidates who are validly 
nominated: 
 

1.  陳培毓    CHAN PUI YUK  
2.  劉志偉    LAU CHI WAI    

 
The respective self-introductory statements of all candidates are attached for your reference.  
 
In addition, the following are the arrangement for counting of votes and declaration of election results:- 

 

(i)     The counting of votes shall start at 18:30 on the same day after the polling station closes.  

(ii) The Returning Officer may appoint alumni who are not the candidates of the Election or school staff to assist 

in the counting of votes. Each candidate may attend in person or authorize an alumnus as his/her 

representative to monitor the counting of votes. 

(iii) As there is only one vacancy for the Alumni Manager, the candidate who obtains the highest number of votes 

shall be nominated for registration as the Alumni Manager.  

(iv) Where two or more candidates obtain the same number of votes, there is a second round of voting on 

candidates who have obtained the same number of votes in the first round and the candidate who obtains the 

highest number of votes in the second round shall be nominated for registration as the Alumni Manager.  

(v) If there is still an equality of votes in the second round of voting so that no successful candidate for 
nomination as the Alumni Manager can be decided, the results shall be determined by drawing lots by the 
Returning Officer immediately after the results of the second round of voting are announced and the 
candidate on which the lot falls shall be deemed to have obtained more votes and shall be elected as the 
Alumni Manager. 

(vi) The Returning Officer shall declare the Election results after confirming that they are correct.  
(vii) The Returning Officer shall put up a notice in an appropriate place and/or in the School and/or on the 

School’s website informing all alumni of the Election results. 
 

Please refer to the attached “Rules for the Election of the Alumni Manager of St. Mark's School” for further details 
and contact me should you have any queries about the Election. I look forward to your active participation in 
voting on the Election Day. Thank you. 
 

Fung Wai Hang 

The Returning Officer 


